
  

University of Louisville Staff Senate 

 

Services and Facilities Standing Committee 

 

Report 14 December 2021  

 

S&F Chair – Paul Eitel, Vice Chair – Mark Woolwine,  

Committee Members:  Linda Leake, William “Bill” Tuttle, Jody Carroll, Jason Sievers, Dennis Thomas 

& Phillip Carswell 

EX Officio -Kevin Ledford 

 

S&F Committee did not meet due to various year-end schedules and conversed via email.  

 

- Scooters, Phillip Carswell & Dennis Thomas reviewing.  To review Louisville Metro Ordnance 

Chapter 74 regulating dockless vehicles and how any parts can be incorporated for our use on 

campus scooters. For Scooters that are parked to close to building entrances and exits, as well as 

blocking walkways. In process. 

- Update – On the report came in of a University of Louisville I-65 South expressway sign being 

blocked by trees. Building Systems Engineer Donnie Thomas has been in contact with John Hill 

Ky Transportation District 5 regrading tree trimming. In process.  

- I-65 South Jefferson/Brook Street exit ramp conditions, Update: The Kentucky Transportation 

Cabinet (KYTC) and Louisville Metro are partnering with the Federal Highways Administration 

(FHWA) to reconfigure these ramps and corresponding intersections. A public information 

session was held on Thursday, October 28, 2021 at 7 p.m. to discuss this project. More info their 

provided link: https://louisvilleky.gov/government/advanced-planning-and-sustainability/i-65-

south-jeffersonbrook-street-ramp 

So it looks like a very dangerous intersection and an important entrance to our city and next to 

Nucleus is finally getting some attention! 

- Miller Hall which was built and occupied since 1964 is scheduled to come down the first week of 

January 2022! Some of our electrical and life safety crews are in the building now in preparation 

for its demolition. So, if anyone wants to stop by and say their final farewell’s, now would be the 

time!          

 

 Next Meeting on Teams – Wednesday January 19th 2022 1:30pm  

 

From the S&F Group to our fellow staff and Staff Senators, we hope you and your family have a Merry 

Christmas & Happy Holidays, as we all look forward to a bright new year. 

 

Paul  

 

Paul T. Eitel 

Staff Senator Chair Service & Facilities Committee   
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